Charter Review Committee
Meeting Minutes, Wednesday, June 22, 2011

I. Call to Order:  Meeting was called to order at 5:05 PM by Cheryl Fernstrom, Town Clerk.

II. Roll Call:  The following members were present and sworn in by Cheryl Fernstrom:

Susan Little, Robert Ullrich, Julio DiGiando, David Long, Sav Rebecchi, Daniel Wright, and Michael Schnack
III. New Business:

A. Committee Positions/ Elections:  The following were nominated and elected:

1. Chair – David Long

2. Co-Chair- Dan Wright

3. Secretary – Mike Schnack

B. Committee Charge:  As correspondence, the Charter Review charge was provided by the Town Council and submitted to the Charter Review committee:

“As provided in Article XII Sec. 1201 of the Town Charter, the Town Council directs that the Charter Review Commission address the following issues:

1) Annual budget adoption procedures;

2) Recall of elected officials;

The Council further directs the Commission to present specific recommendations to amend the Town Charter by July 27, 2011.”

Discussion followed:  Members requested a summation of the genesis of the request from the Town Council.  Mike Schnack provided the following:  Prior to this year’s financial town meeting, the “Jamestown Taxpayers Association” presented a petition requesting that all votes at the FTM be conducted by paper ballot.  The rationale presented suggested that voters were disenfranchised from voting in the 2010 FTM by being turned away and that voters were reluctant to vote when their neighbors with differing view could see how they voted on a very emotional issue.
Members discussed the process at the 2010 and 2011 FTMs regarding voting, etc.  There was consensus that the voting process was managed better this year than last year, with the involvement and participation of the Board of Canvassers.  The FTM is a process that appears to be held over for nostalgic/historical reasons, considering current cultural factors and technology.  

Members requested information re: State Law and FTM rules.  How much leeway does the Town have in setting the rules and voting procedures of the FTM? Members requested an interpretation of the laws.

There is no consensus among committee members at this time regarding whether to continue the FTM process or recommend another process.  Committee members will review the process as to how other towns adopt budgets, State Law re: FTMs, and interpretation from the Town Solicitor re: FTM rules.  The above will be the subject of our next agenda.

Also discussed were the issues of providing a forum for public comment during the meeting and the second charge from the town council – “Recall of Elected Officials”.  The Chair requested that if the public has a comment, they submit a memo in writing to the Committee prior to the meeting. Correspondence will be included in the agenda.  Recall provision will be discussed as an agenda item.
Meeting adjourned at 6:10 PM

Next meeting scheduled for 6/30/11, 6:00 PM, Rosamond A. Tefft Council Chambers.
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